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Ingredients

Olive oil
½ cup dry red wine
5 tablespoons unsalted, softened butter, divided
2 tablespoons all-purpose flour

Directions

Preheat the oven to 375 degrees F, and adjust a rack to the top third.

Once you’ve peeled the onions coat the bottom of a large sauté pan with olive
oil and place it over medium heat.

Add the peeled onions and sauté them, stirring periodically, until they’re
nicely caramelized, 15 to 20 minutes.

Add a bit more oil to the pan, and add the mushrooms. Again, stirring
periodically, sauté until they’re nicely caramelized, about 10 minutes. Mix
in the thyme and cook until it’s very aromatic, about 30 seconds.

Turn he heat to low and pour in the beef broth and wine to deglaze the pan.
Use a wooden spatula to gently scrape any bits of stuck onion and/or mushroom
from the bottom of the pan, and incorporate it into the liquid. Turn the heat
to high and bring to a boil. Then reduce the heat to low again and simmer.

Meanwhile, add 2 tablespoons of the butter to a small sauté pan and melt it.
With the heat on low, whisk in the flour.

Using a whisk, mix the roux into the onions. Again, turn the heat to high and
bring to a boil. Then immediately reduce the heat to the lowest setting and
let this simmer, uncovered, for about 15 minutes. Season to taste with salt
and pepper.

While the sauce is simmering, cut about about ¾ of the baguette into thin
slices, diagonally — about ½-inch thick. Place the slices on a baking sheet
and set aside.

In a small bowl, mix 2 tablespoons of the butter with 1 tablespoon of the
garlic and spread each slice of bread with it. Sprinkle with salt and pepper
and place the baking sheet in the preheated 375 degree F oven until the edges
are golden, 10 to 15 minutes. Remove from the oven and add the now toasted
slices to the bottom of an (approximately) 9 x 13 x 2-inch baking dish. Set
aside, and leave the oven on.

Cut the remaining ¼ of the baguette into small cubes and add them to the same
baking sheet you used for the slices. Mix the remaining 1 tablespoon of
butter with the remaining ½ tablespoon of garlic and melt it in the
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microwave, or a tiny sauté pan. Drizzle this over the cubed bread on the
baking sheet and sprinkle with salt and pepper. Toss gently with your hands
to be sure it’s well mixed. Place this in the oven until golden, 10 to 15
minutes. Remove from the oven and set aside. Leave the oven on.

Sprinkle ½ cup of the cheese evenly over the toasted slices of bread in the
baking dish. Pour the onion sauce evenly on top and then evenly distribute
the cubed, toasted bread on top of that. Sprinkle evenly with the remaining 1
cup of cheese.

Bake in the 375 degree F oven until it’s bubbling along the edges, about 20
minutes. Let it cool for about 10 minutes and then serve.


